Connecticut Chapter

of the

Academy of Certified Hazardous Materials Managers

Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting
September 24, 2008
1:00 PM – 2:00
Directors Participating:  Gene Metti, Mathew Twerdy, Whyndam Abrams, Stuart Manley, Nick Zackeo, John Murray, Paul Simonetta
1.  General Permit Renewals 

Stormwater from Industrial Activities
This permit has gone to public notice of intent to extend for another six months, as it is set to expire October 1, 2008.  CHMMS are included in the existing General Permit as certifying agents for stormwater pollution prevention plans.  It is anticipated that CHMMS will be included in the revised General Permit.  The Chapter will continue to monitor this permit issuance and attend any public hearings.

Stormwater from Construction Activities

CHMMs are presently not included as certifying agents for stormwater pollution prevention plans (required for greater than 5 acre sites) for this General Permit.  A sub-committee consisting of Nick Zackeo, Gene Metti, and Paul Simonetta will be formed to study whether we think that CHMMs should be included as certifying agents for this GP.  They will report their recommendations to the Board.

2.  Rebranding ACHMM to “Alliance of Hazardous Materials Professionals:  
The recent e-mail from ACHMM was discussed regarding rebranding and its effect on the CHMM Credential and local chapters.  Concerns included continued support of the CHMM credential on a national level, local chapter membership, and whether non-CHMMs would be interested in joining the new Alliance.  It was indicated Connecticut Chapter membership, which consists entirely of CHMMs, has been holding steady.  The Board felt that retaining the Academy as an entity within the proposed new alliance would be most beneficial to those holding the CHMM credential.  A letter to the Academy, with a copy to IHMM, supporting this position will be drafted.

3.  IRS Tax Exempt Filing

CTACHMM has been classified as a private foundation, with an accompanying complex IRS filing form.  To simply the filing, the IRS would need to be petitioned.  It was felt that this would be best done after a few years of filing the existing forms, which indicate many of the typical private foundation functions are not applicable to the Chapter.

4.  ASSE Upcoming Meeting

ASSE will be holding a regional meeting on November 18,19, in Worcester, MA.  The Board recommended renting a booth at this conference.  Board members will assist in obtaining the booth material from ACHMM, setting up, and manning the booth.   
5.  General Membership Meeting  
The next General Membership meeting will be scheduled for mid-November – early-December.  Possible site is Ahlstrom Windsor Locks LLC wastewater treatment facility, including a technical presentation on the treatment technologies, with a dinner to follow.  
The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 PM.
-Respectfully Submitted by Whyndam Abrams, Secretary

